ESBC meeting - Minutes

Whitney Room

7:00 PM February 1, 2012

ESBC - Ellen Sturgis, Amy Hastings, Michael Wood, Charlie Kern, Gary Bernklow, Craig Martin, Lisa D'Alessio (Lynn Colletti arrived at 7:24PM)

Pompo/Center School – Karen Donato, Assistant Principal (for Kevin LaCoste)

CMS - Neil Joyce, Paul Griffin

SMMA - Phil Poinelli, Lorraine Finnegan

PJ Stella – Joseph Stella, Paul Stella

BOS - Jim Salvie

Audience: Ann Needle, Bill Byron, Karen Donato, Laurie Burnette (School Council)

PHASE 1:

Paul Griffin on Phase 1: Items still open for Phase 1 to finish. Current substantial completion date is Friday, February 17th. Moving out of existing building over February break (school is closed for the break from Monday, February 20th through Friday, February 24th. Begin Phase 2 on Monday, February 20th.

Joe Stella on Phase 1 completion: 


•
Heating contractor: Balancing, met with heating contractor on Friday. Heating contractor is committed to finish by Tuesday the 7th. 


•
Metal siding: perimeter for the roof will be complete by Friday the 10th. Fascia and soffit. Testing by 17th.  (Metal panel will not be completed on the SW corner of the building. These are the large elevations. Site access to these areas are contiguous with Phase 2 site area, so will not disturb occupancy. Skylight panels are being installed now. The plan is to finish cap flashing on Monday, then final window test on the skylight. Michael Wood noted that there have been no leaks even without the cap flashing, so the outlook is good.


•
Permanent gym and cafeteria interior wall panels will be installed in the summer. 


•
Vinyl base is currently installed for occupancy. 


•
Display case at end of lower lobby area to be installed at the end of vacation. (Joe Stella- dispute with millwork sub because there's no detail that was referenced). Treads and risers at stage to be installed over vacation week. Joe is not sure when the bench in the lower lobby will be installed. Upper bench with handrail is already installed. Craig asked to add rails near stage. Railing on visitor's side ramp needs to be modified for ADA compliance. Received directive to add rail at window that looks into media center. Change to add glass at the balcony - expect that to be installed end of vacation. 


•
Media center millwork is installed. 


•
Temperature controls by Yankee Technologies, Joe doesn't expect issues here. Confident will be done on Tuesday. 


•
Gym dividing movable partition. Hopefully to be installed by the end of the vacation period. Roll-up divider, bleachers and back boards are all installed. Electrician disputes responsibility for controller. 


•
Hygienist inspected the classroom and there are no issues.


•
Mechanical room, still need to seal concrete floor and epoxy floors. Almost complete.  

Ellen Sturgis clarified that it sounds like most of the above work will be done by the 10th, with the exception of the air testing. 

After the substantial completion of Phase 1, there are punchlist items to complete. Joe wants to get most of the interior punchlist done in the immediate three week period following substantial completion for Phase 1.

Phil Poinelli pointed out that a lot of cleaning still needs to take place. Joe Stella agreed that it needs a "final clean". Joe Stella wants to clean as close to the end, to do it once. 

Lynn Colletti wanted a confirmation that the trainers for operation have come in. Joe Stella confirmed. Lynn Colletti asked if the Commissioning Agent (CXA) has a punchlist. Paul Griffin answered, "Yes, he'll be in tomorrow and part of next week and meet with Yankee." 

Michael Wood reminded that the balancing is not done and the cafeteria needs to be flushed out. Joe is confident that this will be done by February 17th. 

Fire Department pressure test is tomorrow. NFPA requires tanks to be filled with water. 2-hour test. Griffin: Fire Department needs 5lb. pressure test. Some confusion with what the Fire Protection engineer (Ira) requires. Lorraine Finnegan will check with Ira on conversations with Capt. Benoit. Stella, SMMA and CMS will coordinate these fire protection items.

Paul Griffin wants final affidavits for Certificate of Occupancy (CofO) on Wednesday, February 8th. Wants to meet with Craig on Thursday, the 9th to issue either a temporary or permanent CofO. Craig can issue a 30-day CofO to move forward.

Craig asked for septic as-built. SMMA will finalize it and forward it to Board of Health (BOH). Jack Wallace (BOH) approved the septic on the site. He is waiting upon the as-built.

Lorraine Finnegan anticipates a temporary CofO, since she feels it's not likely to be substantially complete in one week. She explained that there are 17 items open for substantial completion, one being as-built drawings. (Since the meeting Lorraine Finnegan corrected this statement to 12 items listed in Closeout Procedures of Contract Documents.)

Paul Stella's opinion is that that a Substantial Completion CofO cannot be held up on items that don't deal with life safety and occupancy. 

Paul Griffin:  June 12th is the end date for the Project's Contract. He is concerned that these items (anything not fully complete for final completion of Phase 1) need to be made up before end date.

PHASE 2:

Lorraine clarified that the bid contract documents indicated June 12th to be the substantial completion date for Phase 2. 

Paul Griffin on Phase 2: Begin Phase 2 on Monday, February 20th. Summer deadline of June 12th (start of school is September 4th). 

Ellen Sturgis asked what the plan is to make the date especially since it's not new construction (meaning renovation with potential for unknown conditions). Joe answered that without unknown conditions, he's confident to be done for the students to be in September as planned. 

The team is starting to be proactive and look ahead to Phase 2 now: SMMA has had staff reviewing their drawings. As a result, SMMA has Architect's Supplemental Instructions (ASI) to submit to Stella. Stella is currently reviewing existing conditions. 

Status of Coordination Drawings: Stella answered that Fire Protections (FP) and Mechanical coordination drawings are almost complete. Plumbing and electrical are to follow. SMMA usually needs 3 weeks to review coordination drawings. 

Subcontractors will meet weekly on Tuesdays at 9AM. Architects will meet on-site weekly at 11AM.

Lorraine Finnegan reviewed with the school administrators the option of starting Phase 2 site work earlier. Her concern is that there is still a good amount of Phase 1 site work to be completed, therefore it would be advantageous to  start on Phase 2 site work.

Paul Griffin wants the schedule to plan 2 weeks earlier than the Contract. Paul Stella wants a realistic schedule. Joe Stella submitted a schedule that indicated Phase 2 to be finished mid July, but also indicated that the schedule was not correct. 

Ellen Sturgis asked how to motivate the subcontractors not to fall behind schedule? Paul Griffin answered that if the Project Manager of the subcontractor doesn't show up to the weekly job site meetings, then their requisition for payment is crossed out.  Joe Stella feels that the subcontractors know how much time they need to get the work done.

Paul Griffin stated that they need the fence in now before commencing Phase 2 work.

There was discussion among SMMA, CMS and Stella on the limit of work for the landscaping. The team will review the landscaping to be done within the limit of work.

Joe Stella: Steve Quelley will be on-site. and Mark Klove will assist as needed.

Michael Wood stated that the balancing and flush out are concurrent with work on Phase 1. He doesn't want that to happen in Phase 2. Michael Wood wants to make sure all of the construction is complete to balance and flush out on time for Phase 2.

The Town's contract with SMMA and CMS is until June 12th, with an additional 45 or 60 days for full close out. Charlie Kern asked what's the exposure to town, if schedule slips for CMS and SMMA's fee? Paul Griffin will get a number for him.

Michael Wood mentioned that for day-to-day coordination, he felt that neither Steve Quelly nor Glenn Davis knew who's on-site and what is to be done that day. Paul Griffin suggests to go back to the weekly activity report. Joe Stella agrees for Phase 2. Paul meets every week to discuss construction, cleanup, and safety. They look at the look-ahead schedule and discuss what they will be doing and the manpower required.

Lorraine Finnegan needs releases of payment from subcontractors and Consent of Surety (Since the meeting Lorraine corrected that Consent of Surety is not required until final phase substantial completion). Joe Stella answered that we are not collecting warrantees right now. 

Questions from audience - none

Gary Bernklow motioned to adjourn. Amy Hastings seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:40PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Amy Hastings

